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DON’T BE A R.I.N.O. 
(Rotarian In Name Only!) 

ROTARY PRAYER 

 

Oh Lord, and giver of all good, we 

thank Thee for our daily food. 

 

May Rotary friends and Rotary 

ways, help to serve Thee all of our 

days. 

28 January, 2022 

Volume 39, Number 23 
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NORTH 
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OFFICERS AND BOARD OF DIRECTORS – 2021-22 

President: Clint Wood  ~ President Elect:  Ajay Kumar 

Secretary:  Tom Sheriff ~ Treasurer:  Ann Lucas  

Executive Secretary:  Jeani Secord ~ Sgt. at Arms: Joe Clement  

Directors:  Clint Wood – Phil Waggoner ~ Gary Southard ~ Mike Crocker 

  Tom Cale ~Tom Sheriff & Troy Secord  (PDG Ex-Officios) 

Website:  www.wichitafallsnorthrotaryclub.org  

 

 

 

 

 

History: For 116 years, Rotary members have been 
addressing challenges around the world. It started with the 
vision of one man — Paul Harris. The Chicago (United States) 
attorney formed the Rotary Club of Chicago on Feb. 23, 1905, 
so professionals with diverse backgrounds could exchange 
ideas, form meaningful, lifelong friendships, and give back to 
their communities. Rotary’s name came from the group’s early 
practice of rotating meetings among the offices of its 
members. 
 

ROTARY FOUNDATION RECEIVES HIGHEST RATING FROM CHARITY 

NAVIGATOR FOR 14TH CONSECUTIVE YEAR. 

For the 14th consecutive year, The Rotary Foundation has received 

the highest rating — four stars — from Charity Navigator, an 

independent evaluator of charities in the U.S. 

The Foundation earned the recognition for adhering to sector best 

practices and executing its mission in a financially efficient way, 

demonstrating both strong financial health and commitment to 

accountability and transparency. Only one percent of the 

organizations Charity Navigator evaluates have received 14 

consecutive 4-star evaluations. 

“We are honored to have been recognized and to be among the top 

1% of charities evaluated,” said Rotary Foundation Trustee Chair 

John Germ. “Our donors can feel proud knowing that their gifts will 

allow them to make an impact in their communities and the world 

for years to come.” 

The rating reflects Charity Navigator's assessment of how the 

Foundation uses donations, sustains its programs and services, and 

practices good governance and openness. 

THINK ROTARY 
                

    

THE EARLY RISER 

http://www.wichitafallsnorthrotaryclub.org/
https://www.charitynavigator.org/index.cfm?bay=search.summary&orgid=4553


FUTURE PROGRAM ASSIGNMENTS 

January 28 ---------------------------------------------------------- Jeani Secord 

February 4 ---------------------------------------------------------- Troy Secord 

February 11 --------------------------------------------------------- Tom Sheriff 

February 18 ------------------------------------------------------ Gary Southard 

February 25 ----------------------------------------------------- Phil Waggoner 

March 4 ---------------------------------------------------------------- Tom Cale 

March 11 ----------------------------------------------------------- Joe Clement 

March 18 ---------------------------------------------------------- David Collins 

March 25 ---------------------------------------------------------- Mike Crocker 

April 1 ------------------------------------------------------------ Larry Gunnell 

April 8 -------------------------------------------------------------- Ajay Kumar 

April 15 --------------------------------------------------------------- Ann Lucas 

April 22 ---------------------------------------------------------------- Bill Neale 

April 29 --------------------------------------------------------------- Rob Noble 

 

NEWS FROM OUR LAST CLUB MEETING AT THE VANTAGE 

POINT CONEMENIA: 

 

President Clint led the club in the Rotary prayer and Gary led the club in 

the Pledges. 

President Clint informed the club on some items that were discussed at the 

most recent Board meeting: 

1. The playground equipment for Rotary Park has arrived, but not 

installed yet. 

2. Funding for the water project in South Africa has been approved 

by the District. 

3. The club would like to visit the 364th at SAF B in March. 

The program for the day was placing the labels inside of the dictionaries. 

                       

The raffle raised $20.00 and Gary was the winner.  Gary drew the ace 

clubs (the wrong black ace) for a $10.00 prize.  If this week’s lucky 

winner draws the ace of SPADES, they will win $30.00 + ½ of what is 

raised today.  GOOD LUCK! 

NEWS FROM ROTARY INTERNATIONAL: 

Rotary unites people from all continents and cultures who take 
action to deliver real, long-term solutions to our world’s most 
persistent issues. In communities across the globe, our 1.4 million 
members come together to strengthen their connections to friends 
and neighbors and their commitment to improving lives. 
 
While our 46,000 clubs all share a commitment to community 
service, the experience, focus and dynamics of each club is unique. 
Becoming a Rotary member connects you with a diverse group of 
professionals who share your drive to give back. 
 
Causes: Solving real problems takes real commitment and vision. 
Each year, Rotary members invest hundreds of millions of dollars 
and countless volunteer hours in sustainable, community-based 
solutions to promote health, peace, and prosperity in communities 
across the globe. Rotary combines global reach, local resources, and 
highly skilled volunteers with a funding structure that distributes 
US$200 million annually to provide clean water and sanitation, 
support education, prevent and treat disease, save mothers and 
children, grow local economies, promote peace, and protect the 
environment.  
 
For more than 30 years, Rotary has been the driving force in the 
effort to end polio worldwide. Alongside our partners in the Global 
Polio Eradication Initiative, we have achieved a 99.9 percent 
reduction in polio cases, with less than 150 cases of wild polio 
reported in 2020 compared with 350,000 a year in the late 1980s. 
Our members have contributed $2.4 billion and countless volunteer 
hours to protect more than 3 billion children in 122 countries from 
this paralyzing disease. Today, two countries continue to report 
cases of wild poliovirus, Afghanistan and Pakistan. 


